OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA

Notice is hereby given that the City of Stoughton Food Pantry Committee of the City of
Stoughton, Wisconsin will hold a regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and
location given below.

Meeting of the: CITY OF STOUGHTON FOOD PANTRY
Date /Time: Wednesday, January 23, 2013 @ 9:30 a.m.
Location: Hall of Fame Room/City Hall (381 E Main St, Stoughton WI 53589)

Note-For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall building (including the elevator door) will be locked after
4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the entrance on the east side of City Hall (the
planning department door). If you are physically challenged and are in need of the elevator or other assistance,
please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.

Item # CALL TO ORDER
1. Communications
2. Minutes of 12-5-2012
3. Develop financial report to project income and expenses
4. Review city committee guidelines/rules

cc: Mayor Olson, Food Pantry members, City Council Members, Department Heads, City Attorney,
Stoughton Newspapers/WI State Journal, Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan, Library Administrative Assistant Debbie
Myren.

Note-An expanded meeting may constitute a quorum of the Council.

ADJOURNMENT




FOOD PANTRY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, December 5, 2012 9:30 AM
Hall of Fame Room, City Hall

Present: Lois Quale, Nick Probst, AnnMarie Oakland, Dave Diericks, Mike Rutlin, John
Archer, Dan Marshall, Judy Olson, Roberta Rush, Ruth Fortney, Greg Hoyte (9:55)and Pili
Hougan.

Absent & Excused: Rita Johnson

Status of the Food Pantry Golf Outing: Dan Marshall will be the chair of the Golf Outing
committee. Dave, Judy, Mike, and John will be the members of the committee. Ruth
suggested starting planning for the golf outing as soon as possible. Steve Fortney will take
pictures again this year.

Communications: Skaalen Nursing and Rehabilitation Home has a check they would like
to present to the food pantry. Dave Diericks will accept the check on behalf of the pantry. A
woman named Jody contacted the pantry and will be doing a non-food drive for the pantry
the end of January. Charles Busch from Liberty Mutual will be doing a Second Harvest food
drive to benefit the food pantry. Ruth stated there was a recent article in the paper the
noted her as the head of the food pantry. She wanted to point out she is not the head of the
food pantry; Dave Diericks should be the main contact. He is the head of the food drives
and donations. Lois stated there will be a food drive on February 4, 2013 by the Kegonsa
Hustlers. They will also tour the food pantry. Roberta stated that Cummins Filtration
planted apple trees and would like to donate the apples in the future to the food pantry.

Minutes: Change the name in the minutes from Peg Smyth in charge of the pet food to
Roberta Rush. Approved as amended.

Comments from Greg Hoyt, Youth Center Director: Greg stated the Youth Center has
35 kids minimum per day visiting the Youth Center. The kids are hungry after school. He is
having a hard time providing snacks for all of these kids. Greg also stated the Youth Center
could use plastic cups, plates, larger serving bowls and platters for the food.

Results of the Thanksgiving Voucher Program: AnnMarie reported they gave out 70
vouchers this year. The number is about the same as last year. She stated the process
went well this year and there weren’t any complaints from Pick N Save. The pantry
received money from Universal Silencer, Thrivent, along with other single donations. They
also received some frozen turkeys. Handing out vouchers is much more efficient than
packing the food up. She recommended next year raising the voucher amount from $25 to
$30. A suggestion was make for next year to talk to Tim Onsager and Pastor Lehman prior
to the Thanksgiving program in an effort to coordinate donations so there isn’t a duplication
of services.

Reducing on-going costs at the Food Pantry: The committee requested to have the
financial reports available prior to the meetings. They also requested to see the budget for
the food pantry. The number of $10.00 vouchers and families has increased. Roberta
compiled a sheet regarding yogurts costs. Should they limit yogurt as a means of cutting
costs? Moved by Oakland, seconded by Olson, to reduce yogurt down to one per family
member effective Jan. 1, 2013. Motion carried 3-1.

Moved by Oakland, second by Olson, to change the Pick 5 shelf to a Pick 3 shelf effective
Jan. 1, 2013. Motion carried 4-0.
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Moved by Diericks, second by Olson, to move the large snack items to the Pick 3 shelf
effective Jan. 1, 2013. Motion carried 4-0.

Further discussion followed, Peg stated the CAC has limited items available, and there isn’t
funding through to federal government. Many of the items they used to get are no longer
available. She wants to thank the food pantry volunteers for how well the pantry is
operating. She suggested not making any big changes.

John Archer left at 11:05.

Dan, Ruth, Judy, and Lois will get together in the future to put a financial spreadsheet
together for the pantry. The will help keep track of financials month to month.

Relationship between Food Pantry and Second Harvest: There is a credit at Second
Harvest (approximately $2800.00) for the food pantry. The food pantry would like to have
that credit transferred to the United Methodist Church food pantry. AnnMarie stated she
has spoke with Second Harvest representatives and they stated they would need approval
of the food pantry committee to authorize moving the credit to the United Methodist Church.
Moved Oakland, seconded by Diericks, to approve and authorize releasing the credit at
Second Harvest to the United Methodist Church. Motion carried 3-1.

The next Food Pantry committee meeting will be held on Wed. January 23, 2013 @ 9:30

Meeting adjourned at 11:30 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Pili Hougan
Deputy Clerk





